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There may be something fishy going on in Africa. A few days
ago, you might recall that I blogged about the President of
Tanzania,  John Magufili, sending faked data to the World
Health Organization because of his suspicions it was  – to
coin a pun – “doctoring” statistics to promote its various
agendas on the Fauci-Lieber-virus. You might recall that he
sent them samples from a goat, a papaya, and a quail for
testing,  and  sure  enough,  they  all  came  back  positive,
including the papaya.

TANZANIA CATCHES W.H.O. IN MASSIVE FRAUD?

Well, there’s been a rather strange incident that may, or may
not, be related; I’ll leave it to the reader to decide. That
said, I don’t mind saying that my suspicion meter is in the
red zone, as apparently are the suspicion meters of a lot of
people in Burundi. V.T. spotted this one, and it’s short,
direct, and to the point:

Burundian President Nkurunziza Dies Suddenly after Expelling
WHO for False Pandemic

The questions begin in the first paragraph: fifty-five year
old  President  Pierre  Nkurunziza  died  suddenly  of  a  heart
attack, after recently being examined and pronounced as fit as
a fiddle:
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President  of  Burundi  Pierre  Nkurunziza,  55,  has  died
“following a cardiac arrest”. The sudden death comes as a
surprise as he had been evaluated recently as being in good
overall health.

But then the plot immediately thickens:

Less than a month ago, the Burundian government ordered the
expulsion of experts from the World Organization of Health
(WHO)  responsible  for  ‘advising’  on  the  false  pandemic
COVID-19.

Needless to say, this has “local pundits” suggesting “that his
death could have been the consequence of poisoning.” Perhaps
the poisoning was administered in the form of a WHO-approved
“vaccine”; we’ll get back to that in a moment.

The article concludes with two short paragraphs, one of which
raises an interesting question: Are leaders who oppose the WHO
and its vaccines being deliberately “offed”?

The  President  and  his  Ministry  of  Foreign  Affairs  had
declared that the WHO representatives would henceforth be
‘persona  non  grata’,  that  is  not  welcome  on  Burundian
territory.  For  information,  to  date,  and  despite  its
courageous opposition to the WHO, Burundi officially declared
only one COVID death. This is compared against around 30,000
dead  in  France,  who  are  largely  enslaved  by  the
‘recommendations’  of  the  WHO.

The unexpected death of Nkurunziza is reminiscent of the
mysterious plane crash of Polish President Lech Kaczyński in
2009, in which he was killed shortly after he refused the
vaccine made by the WHO against the H1N1 flu.

It’s one of those “heads we win, tails you lose” sorts of
things; either take our “vaccines”, which may kill you, or



we’ll kill you. And speaking of “vaccines” and poison and
killing, there’s this recent interview by Robert F. Kennedy
Jr., which raises a few other unpleasant, disturbing, and
diabolical implications:

Aborted Fetal Tissue in Vaccines: Babies Are Born ALIVE at
5-6 Months Old with Beating Hearts and No Anesthesia

Now, I don’t know about you, but it seems pretty plain and
clear to me that if the ghouls in Big Pharma are willing to
slaughter babies in order to stuff their “vaccines” with fetal
tissue, they won’t hesitate to off the odd African president
or two, or three, or n leaders not going along with the
agenda. And one wonders, have any long term studies on such
“vaccines” containing such “ingredients” been done to see what
the  effects  might  be?  Might  such  effects  include  the
“cannibalism” disease kuru, a neuro-degenerative disease with
effects  similar  to  mad-cow  (Creutzfeldt-Jacobs)  disease?  I
doubt it. And come to think of it, can one really call these
diabolical  concoctions  “vaccines”  at  all?   I  doubt  it;
whatever they are, they’re not vaccines in any normal sense I
can think of. What they are is a kind of “cannibalism by IV
drip”  or  “cannibalism  by  injection,”  but  they’re  not
“vaccines.”

And while we’re talking about kuru and mad cow and such,
imagine whole populations being forcibly injected with this
crud, and one has a real zombie apocalypse and a lot of dead
people. Could this be why Baal Gates is interested in “over-
population” and “vaccines” all at the same time? It does make
one wonder.

As for the “local pundits” in Burundi, go ahead with your
suspicions. I, for one, share them.

See you on the flip side…
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